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Planning Matters 

 

Hill of Rubislaw Development 

A public consultation event was held at the Chester hotel on 9th October, where Canadian developers 
Carttera were looking to get feedback on their plans to build around 300 rented flats, a gym, and a 
“heritage bistro”, which will host a permanent exhibition detailing the history of the famous site which 
gave the Granite City its name at the north of the quarry. 

The proposals for the north of the quarry rival local businessman Hugh Black’s plans for the south and 
west of the site, where he wants to create a dedicated heritage centre celebrating the city’s granite 
tradition. 

The visitor centre, which would project over the side of the 466ft deep quarry would include conference 
facilities for up to 200 people and educational facilities. 

But Mr Black’s vision has stalled, with Rubislaw Quarry Aberdeen Ltd wrangling with the Scottish Lands 
Tribunal to change the deed conditions currently prohibiting from moving forward, there is a hearing in 
November. 

Carttera said the company would continue to “vehemently” oppose the scheme – “as theirs will protect 
the “natural state” of the site better”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Kinaldie Crescent – New House overlooking Walker Dam 

This is a new planning application after the original plans (reference: 15031) were refused and a subsequent appeal 

dismissed in February 2017. The new plans changed the access from Kemnay Place to Kinaldie Crescent. See details 

below: 

 

Planning Applications as per weekly planning list October 2017:  

 

 

 



 

 

The Community Council has been given an extension until 10th November to allow discussion of 

concerns/comments at the next community council meeting on 7th November. 

 



 

 

 

View from Kinaldie Crescent 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



Pre-Application 

A new local business venture for a coffee shop, food and drink focussing on quality is planned for the vacant 

property (formerly Morrison’s and has been vacant for 2 years) at the Seafield shops on Countesswells Road. 

Figment Coffee, set up by Neil Glover, is planning to be open from 7.30am – 7.30pm- the aim is to offer the best 

coffee in the region. An initial 4 year lease will be taken over from Morrison’s. They will apply for a licence to 

serve wine/beer and it is hoped to make the coffee shop dog friendly, there may be an option to have outside 

seating. The main concern surrounds parking and the poor road layout which makes parking challenging and 

there are also safety concerns with current layout with a  central raised area. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 


